
St. Patrick’s Parish Council Meeting 
May 11, 2021 
6:00 p.m. 

MINUTES 
Members  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:37pm                               

 
Opening Prayer 
 

1. Pastor’s Report 
 None 
 

2. Parish Finances 
a.  Presentation of Financial Reports:  Debi 

 Financial Reports were reviewed and accepted as presented. Motion by Mary, seconded by Karen. 
b. Discussion on investment interest: 

 Cemetery investment - last month interest was $129.74, which was sent to Parish.  Will continue to  
 receive monthly interest income.  When the amount in the cemetery balance reaches $3,500 will begin  
 to leave the interest amounts in the account, will revisit in Fall. 

c. Debi reported that the Parish Audit is complete and asked for the Trustee’s and Father to remain after this 
meeting to meet and discuss. 

d. Rectory Office blinds:   
 Mary Joyce donated towards the purchase of blinds for the office.  Karen K. stated that she needs 
 assistance to complete the measurements and ordering of the blinds. 

 
3. Parish Needs 

a. COVID-19 – Any updates – Fr. Evans 
 Can begin to hold funeral luncheons – up to 50 people indoors and 6’ distancing 
 Mary J. indicated that she attended a Mass that parishioners nodded to each other instead of hand 
 shakes.  Wondered if we were at that point yet?    Fr. Evans indicated that we are not quite there yet. 

b. Lenten project:  Deliver Soup Supper Results:  Jean 
 The Lenten Project of delivering Soup to parishioners and community members was a success.  We 
 received over $200 in donations and delivered weekly to 79 people.  Will look at doing something 
 similar next year – serve at parish and only deliver to home bound. 

c. Spring Fling Results:  Jean 
 Virtual Spring Fling results were positive – the online Auction was a hit.  Plans are to have the same 
 process next year. 

d. Fall Clean Up Day:  Fr/Jean 
 Would like to have on Saturday, September 25, 2021 
  Parish Garage – cleaning 
  Window Cleaning of Rectory, Hall and Church 
  Pressure wash brick on outside of Church 
  Plant trimming/cleaning beds 
  Church carpet cleaning – hire professional 
 

Name Present 

Fr. John Evans x 

Mary Joyce x 

Debi Shuda x 

Butch Shuda x 

Mike Moriarty x 

Jean Meyer x 

Karen Kohlmeyer x 

Bill Fitzpatrick x 

  



4. Buildings and Grounds 
a. Chimney  repair:  Update on Quote from Vendor (s)  -- Bill F. 

 Bill:  left numerous messages to determine date project to be done.    Jeff Graf has agreed to the use of 
 his lift for the work. 

b. Furnace Repair Update:  Butch 
 Replaced fins -- $513 expense 

c. Butch’s Updates: 

 Cemetery Garage Roof Project:  Butch will pick up second hand shingles at Habitat Store 
    ACTION:  Butch will be shingling the cemetery garage roof.  Cost is expected to be $500 in 
     product and $0 in labor. 

 Sacristy Ceiling Tile Project:  Randy Mell and Butch completed project the end of February. 

 Lawn Cutting:  going well this season.  Currently prepping for Memorial Day at the cemetery 
grounds. 

 Door to Hall Kitchen Project:  large dip at outside entrance --  Butch will repair dip. 

 Cleaning floor of Hall – Butch will rent a machine and complete by July. 
  

5. Faith Formation  -- Debi 
a.  First Reconciliation/ First Eucharist Class updates 

 One session left on May 25.   In 2022, 1 student will go to St. Mary’s, but will have First Communion at 
 St. Patrick’s 

b.  Faith Formation for Grades 3-8 updates    -- Alexis Koel had her Confirmation at St. Mary’s 
c.  First Blessed Eucharist Day – during Mass Update:   
d. Youth Services: 

 National Day of Prayer:  3 youth participated 

 Camp Summit is in August: 
 One day event for 6-8 grades.  Currently have 7 students who would like to participate.  The 
 cost is $75/person – the families would pay $25 each and a M&M fundraiser would occur in 
 May, June, and July to raise the $50 cost.  The Parish funds will pay for the cost of the 
 Chaperones.  Chaperones are Debi, Butch, and Angie TenKley. 

  
6. Cemetery: 

a. Trustee Update:  Karen/Fr 
 Nichole Carlon was nominated as a candidate for the second trustee position. 

b. Cemetery Property lines:  Fr/ Matt Weinbender  
 Matt was not present but had discussed his thoughts to Butch: 
 Matt had the adjoining acreage (his property) surveyed with GPS and it appears that a portion of  
 Matt’s property is within the cemetery boundaries.  Matt is willing to give a triangle portion to 
 cemetery and a long portion that is in field would go to Matt.  Matt would work with a lawyer and St.  
 Patrick’s to address property lines and share costs of lawyer with St. Patrick’s. 
 Karen K. offered to speak with County Surveyor in case there are any issues that need to be considered 
 in the process. 
  

7. Other 
 
 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, August 17, 2021 
Closing Prayer/ Adjourn    7:28pm 
 


